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Barney Heath, ex officio
James Robertson, Alternate
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Staff Present:
Amanda Berman, Director of Housing and Community Development
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1. Minutes from the Planning and Development Board Meeting held on April
2,2019

2. Presentation/Discussion: Inclusionary Zoning

Hello Washington Subcommittee Discussion

4. Northland Discussion: Zoning Change Request Deliberation (Continued from
April 9, 2019)

w

5. Washington Street Vision Plan Updates
6. Riverside Vision Plan Updates
1. Action Item: Approval of Minutes of April 2, 2019 meeting

Chair Doeringer opened the meeting at 7:03 p.m. The motion was made by Mr.
McCormick, seconded by Mr. Brown and passed unanimously 6-0-1, to approve the
minutes of April 2, 2019, as amended by Chair Doeringer. Ms. Molinsky abstained
due to her absence at the April 2, 2019 meeting.

Mr. Brown made note of Ms. Powers’ outstanding minute taking for the Planning
and Development Board.

2. Presentation/Discussion: Inclusionary Zoning

Dir. Berman opened the presentation on Inclusionary Zoning, providing an overview
of the proposal and the process to date. The process began two years ago, starting
with the recommendation coming out of the 2016 Housing Strategy and leading to
the Planning staff’s first proposal in 2017. The first proposal explored the increase of
the Inclusionary Zoning requirement from 15% to 20%, and 25% in some cases. At
the public hearing in December 2017, staff was encouraged to hire a consultant to
assess the financial feasibility of increasing the percentage requirement. In early
2018, staff engaged with RKG Associates to examine the feasibility of the proposed
changes and as a result, RKG Associates developed a Financial Feasibility Model to
test the inclusionary zoning proposal and different development assumptions based
on Newton’s specific data, regional data, and national data. The model and its report
led to staff’'s summer 2018 proposal.
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In early 2019, staff re-engaged RKG Associates to review the questions that were raised by housing
advocates and committees and to facilitate a roundtable with Planning staff and housing advocates in
February 2019. At the roundtable, staff, housing advocates, and RKG addressed the questions raised,
relating to the assumptions built into the model, the potential negative impact on land values based on
increased inclusionary zoning percentage requirements, and the calculation for payments in-lieu and
fractional cash payments. Staff also engaged with for-profit developers to discuss similar questions and
brought updates to the March and April Zoning and Planning Committee meetings.

Dir. Berman announced the reinstitution of the Newton Housing Partnership, which has held two
meetings to date. The Newton Housing Partnership’s current focus is Inclusionary Zoning and a
subcommittee was formed to formalize the Partnership’s recommendation on the current proposal.
Staff is hoping for a June 10%™ public hearing to evaluate the full proposal.

Chair Doeringer asked if the Planning and Development Board will have a recommendation from the
Newton Housing Partnership before the Board’s next meeting on June 3™. Dir. Berman will confirm with
the Newton Housing Partnership but was not sure if the recommendation would be finalized in time.

Dir. Berman continued to discuss the February 2019 roundtable and its purpose to explore questions
and concerns relative to the current Inclusionary Zoning proposal, specifically as they relate to the
Financial Feasibility Analysis and Model, and to identify points of agreement and disagreement. Kyle
Talente, from RKG Associates, participated in the roundtable and provided an in-depth explanation of
the model, the built-in data, and the data sources. One of the focuses of the meeting was the question
surrounding Inclusionary Zoning policy’s connection to land values in Newton. In response, RKG
recognized the potential for land values to decrease if the City institutes a larger percentage
requirement for Inclusionary Zoning on parcels for potential multifamily and the potential to incur a
chilling effect on residential development if the City sets percentage requirements too high. Developers
will become less willing to pay higher prices for land, and at a point, landowners will be less willing to
accept a lower price for their land. Less housing production overall results in less affordable housing.

Following the roundtable, RKG Associates reviewed the potential land value impact from expanding the
current Inclusionary Zoning policy with an additional 2.5% at 110% AMI on top of the existing 15% at or
below 80% AMI. Dir. Berman ran through the results of the model by providing an example of a 75-unit
project, in which land value in Newton could decrease at 5.6% with an 2.5% increase to the Inclusionary
Zoning requirement. In a scenario where the Inclusionary Zoning requirement is increased to 5%, RKG's
analysis indicates land value will be impacted at 7.7% negatively.

Ms. Molinsky requested clarification if the multifamily land value is where multifamily is allowed and not
every land value in the City. Dir. Berman explained the analysis is not for every land value in the City and
multifamily is not truly allowed. The analysis points to land value where there is potential for
multifamily.

Vice Chair Parisca asked about the data source. Dir. Berman explained the data comes from the Financial
Feasibility Model that RKG Associates built. The model was used to test scenarios at different
percentage requirements against the existing ordinance and the data presented are the outputs.

Ms. Maheshwari asked how the model was calibrated and what type of data was used. Dir. Berman
explained RKG Associates underwent 2+ month process of data collection, which included analyzing
Boston regional data and national best practices and conducting interviews with Newton developers
who would or have been subject to the Inclusionary Zoning ordinance.

Chair Doeringer noted that the model and the data relating to the additional 2.5% at 110% AMI
demonstrated the developers’ ability to handle a larger number of Inclusionary Zoning units as a result
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of increasing size. He pointed to size breaks in the data output. For example, 20 units and below are
heavily impacted at 10.7% and as units increase to 400, the impact decreases to 2.7%. The breaking
points in the data reflect the construction cost as number of units are added. Chair Doeringer suggests
that the takeaway message is the more units counted, the more a developer can accommodate
additional affordable housing and other costs.

Ms. Molinsky wondered about the interviews conducted and the weight they carried. Inclusionary
Zoning is fixed at a percentage and must work in many markets and scenarios. Ms. Molinsky wondered
what assumptions were made about the market, today’s market and/or accommodations for a slowing
market. Dir. Berman spoke to the process in building the Financial Feasibility Model in the last year. The
model was built on the current market and did not make assumptions for a slowing market.

Ms. Molinsky brought up the concern for a changing market and a slower market, noting that the
Inclusionary Zoning must weather these changes. She suggests testing different scenarios. Mr. Brown
wondered how the policy can be regulated based on different scenarios. Ms. Molinsky suggests a
dynamic approach but is concerned about the timeline and possibly missing the opportunity for the
current market.

Chair Doeringer notes a reoccurring comment from meetings is consistency. Developers want their
competitors to be faced with the same demand on their buildings and the control for size. A dynamic
Inclusionary Zoning policy would not be consistent or favored.

Mr. Robertson commented the developers would want to model for their investors and bank.
Uncertainty can drive developers to neighboring communities, such as Waltham or Weston.

Dir. Berman continued with her presentation and summarized the conversation at the roundtable in
February 2019. (1) There was a strong consensus on the part of the housing advocates to keep the
existing Inclusionary Zoning requirements as is. The 2018 proposal lowered the requirement at 50% AMI
level at times to increase the overall percentage and add to the middle-income tier. Housing advocates
did not favor the reduction in the existing 15% requirement and preferred an additional requirement,
whether it be a middle-income requirement or more at the tier 1 or 2, 50% or 80% AMI level. (2)
Housing advocates suggested pushing the market to increase the overall percentage of affordable units
per project. (3) Conversation was also focused on Department of Housing and Community Development
(DHCD) QAP Index of $389,000. Housing advocates did not favor using the dollar amount as the basis for
payment in-lieu or fractional cash payment.

Dir. Berman spoke to staff’'s engagement with Newton’s for-profit developers. The meetings did not only
provide developers with an update on the ordinance but gauged their comfort level with an additional
Inclusionary Zoning requirement at the middle-income tier (2.5%). Overall, the middle to large
developers voiced the additional requirement was reasonable and manageable for larger-scale projects.
However, smaller developers at 20-units or below voiced concern about any increase in requirements
and did not have capacity to take on the additional financial burden. Dir. Berman relayed additional
takeaways from the meeting. (1) Developers reminded staff that Inclusionary Zoning is only one of many
mitigation costs the City is asking from the developers. (2) Developers indicated predictability is key. (3)
Developers suggested Inclusionary Zoning be applied consistently and equally. (4) Developers
recommended allowing for significant density increase to see greater affordability in a project. The
challenge seen in Newton is the limited amounts of density allowed. Without a density bonus,
developers have less ability to increase the number of affordable units. (5) Developers requested a
transition period in order to re-evaluate their projects under the new requirement, from the moment an
ordinance is passed to the moment the ordinance is in effect.
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Mr. Brown inquired about the standard practice for zoning changes and its effect on projects. Dir. Heath
indicated zoning can be in effect if an applicant has yet to receive its special permit and was currently in
the permitting process, as advised by the City’s Legal Department. Dir. Heath further confirmed
developers are aware of upcoming zoning changes in the pipeline.

Ms. Maheshwari asked if Inclusionary Zoning applies only to rental units. Dir. Berman confirmed
Inclusionary Zoning applies to both rental and ownership units of a certain size. Current Inclusionary
Zoning applies to three or more units, but it has been interpreted that two units, allowed by right, can
be subtracted from the total. Historically, Inclusionary Zoning has applied to net six units. The proposal
includes a revision in which, regardless if the project includes rental or ownership units, a project with
seven or more units will be subjected to Inclusionary Zoning.

Projects with two or more rental units are subjected to the 15% requirement with an average 65% AMI.
Projects with one or two ownership units must be set at 80% AMI, not lower. Projects with three or
more ownership units must have two-thirds of the units and may not exceed 80% AMI.

Dir. Berman indicates that as more projects come through the pipeline, there is the opportunity to take
a closer look at Inclusionary Zoning and its interpretation.

Conversation shifted briefly to the Housing Choice Application memo. The Planning Department applied
for DHCD’s Housing Choice Initiative Program, which rewards communities that have produced housing
at a certain rate over the last fifteen years. Staff underwent an extensive process, dissecting the City’s
housing production from 2003-2017. During that timeframe, very few projects came through special
permit and Inclusionary Zoning and then within the last year, many more projects have come through.
With more projects in the works, staff have worked with Inclusionary Zoning more extensively.

Chair Doeringer asked for the Board’s insights on the recent number of projects and whether there is a
sense of urgency due to zoning and policy changes and if the upcoming changes are encouraging
developers to get projects approved under the old zoning regulation. The Board agreed to Chair
Doeringer’s conclusion relative to earlier discussion about a transition period.

Dir. Berman provided some history about the time when the Inclusionary Zoning requirement increased
from 10% to 15%. The increase was a shock to developers and several comprehensive permits came
through in the 2000s. Comprehensive permit was the best approach for developers to create large
multi-family developments through the City since the 10% affordable housing threshold was not yet
met. In addition, the strong market has played a factor in the increase of projects.

Dir. Berman returned to the presentation slides, explaining the request for further clarification from City
Councilors. At the March and April meeting, there were questions whether the reduction and/or
removal of parking requirements would increase the level of affordability in a project. What is the
relationship between parking requirements and affordability.

Dir. Berman went through RKG Associate’s Financial Feasibility Model to address the parking question.
The model calculated out surface parking at $8,000 per space, aboveground parking at $25,000 per
space, and underground parking at $40,000 per space. Dir. Berman noted that staff is increasingly seeing
smaller projects providing underground parking, however RKG Associate’s Model incorporated
underground parking as a built-in assumption for projects with 35 units or more units. Using the
example of a 140-unit project, at a parking ratio of 1.25 and requirement of 175 parking spaces,
assuming 100 of the parking spaces will be underground, then the cost for the developer to build
parking is S7 million.
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Mr. Robertson requested clarification if the $40,000 is the cost to build a parking space. Dir. Berman
confirmed $40,000 is cost to build the space. Though, Mr. Brown speculates the cost to build parking is
higher than what is presented.

Returning to the example, Dir. Berman explained the connection to housing and parking. A 1-bedroom
market-rate unit costs $497,000 of value to the developer, whereas a 1-bedroom affordable unit at 50%
AMI costs $45,873. The differential value gap between a market-rate and affordable unit is $441,491.
The differential reflects the subsidy needed for a developer to be “made whole.” Relating back to the
cost of building parking for a 140-unit project, projected to cost $7 million, is equivalent to the cost to
build 15 one-bedroom units at 50% AMI.

Mr. Robertson asked about the current parking ratio. Dir. Berman responded that it is 1.25, but the ratio
depends on the zone. An applicant can negotiate the parking ratio down to 1.

Dir. Berman continued to discuss items that needed further clarification, including a new calculation for
payments in-lieu. Two alternatives were presented to the Newton Housing Partnership: The first
alternative is the average total development cost per unit for affordable housing projects that sought
funding from the City’s CDBG, HOME, and CPA funds in the last five years. The total development cost is
estimated to average $500,000 per unit. The second alternative is the value gap approach.

Dir. Berman presented the new Required Units Table, which takes into consideration the concerns from
housing advocates and respects the research and process staff underwent over the last two years. The
Department seeks to find a balance between not decreasing the current Inclusionary Zoning
requirements, per the housing advocates’ concern, but also not increasing requirements so high that it
will stall development. At tier 1 with the 15% requirement, half the units will be 50% AMI and the other
half will be 80% AMI, or the average at 65% AMI. At tier 2, the middle-income units, the percentage
increase will kick in at 21+ units. Newton Housing Partnership is currently assessing this new Required
Units Table.

Dir. Berman explained the existing ordinance does not use a table. A table was created to showcase the
existing ordinance as the basis to the proposed requirement. Mr. McCormick commented the Required
Units Table looks as if tier 1 was eliminated. Dir. Berman explained that the table is meant to represent
the existing ordinance with the additional requirement at the middle-income tier. Footnotes can also be
included for clarification.

Chair Doeringer recommended labeling Tier 1 as tier 1 and 2, as housing advocates are familiar with the
existing three tiers. Mr. McCormick agreed and expressed concern about relabeling the tiers.

Dir. Berman explained that tier 1 at 15% requirement for rental is averaging at 65%. Mr. McCormick and
Dir. Heath recommend relabeling Tier 1 at 65% AMI average to represent the half and half split.
However, Dir. Berman expressed concern about relabeling as the ownership requirement is not at 65%
AMI and suggested creating two tables, one for rental and one for ownership.

Dir. Berman recapped the focus of the Newton Housing Partnership, including assessing the appropriate
required units table, increased percentage and applicable tiers, a new basis for payment in-lieu and
fractional cash payments, and lastly, an alternative compliance option. An example of an alternative
compliance option includes the provision of units at 30% AMI coupled with supportive services.

Dir. Berman closed the presentation with a timeline, which staff will present to Zoning and Planning on
May 13 and request a public hearing for June 10.
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Chair Doeringer presented copies of his alternative Inclusionary Zoning matrix and ran through each
table. The matrix includes three tiers, with Tier 2 and 3 being equivalent to Dir. Berman’s table of Tier 1
and 2. The table reflects only rental units. Based on RKG’s “Land Value Impact,” Chair Doeringer
explained that the 21-35-unit group is getting hit with the same percentage of additional units as the
100+ unit group. Chair Doeringer suggested the impact of Inclusionary Zoning cost for smaller
developers, 20-units or below, can be reduced while increasing the percentage for larger developers, by
breaking out at the 21-35 unit group, 36-105 unit group, and 106+ unit group. Each group would receive
a progressive increase in the amount of middle-class housing assigned to each group. Chair Doeringer
recommend moving the higher percentages to the larger units that can more easily accommodate
additional units. The last table reflects the average impact for each unit group. The second row reflects
the change and decrease from the preceding baseline. The reduction in impact from 17-10 and 221-35
units is a 21.5% decrease in impact. There is a taxing capacity to provide more middle-class affordable
units.

Dir. Berman confirmed she will share Chair Doeringer’s matrix with the Newton Housing Partnership.
Chair Doeringer opened the discussion regarding the matrix and the taxing capacity presented.

Ms. Molinsky inquired about the kind of development coming down the pipeline. Traditionally, projects
have been smaller, and Ms. Molinsky is reluctant to give up Inclusionary units in smaller projects.

Chair Doeringer confirmed the City will not be giving up any count in the SHI. The smallest group of 20
units and less will have the requirement dropped from 2.5% to 0.5%.

Ms. Molinsky wondered where the discussion is regarding density bonuses and the Inclusionary Zoning
requirement. Dir. Heath responded that the density bonus is still on the table, but it would add another
layer of complexity to an already complex matter. The timing may not be right.

Ms. Molinsky asked if the Board is concerned about where Inclusionary Zoning units are placed in City.
She agrees with the payment in-lieu and in considering an alternative as the responsibility will be
transferred to the City to build. The topic has not been fully discussed. Dir. Heath mentioned that
payment in-lieu is put in an Inclusionary Zoning fund. If a developer wanted to only pay in-lieu, it would
be a special permit request and there is language that strongly discourages that approach.

Mr. McCormick wondered if the Inclusionary Zoning funds go directly to creating affordable housing
units. He further recommended giving the funds to the CPA and require the funds be used to create
affordable units or include some language that indicate its use for affordable units.

Dir. Berman clarified that the Inclusionary Zoning funds would operate in much the same way as CDBG-
and HOME-funded projects, in which they would go before the Planning and Development Board for
approval and then the Mayor. Dir. Heath further recommended adding language in which the
Inclusionary Zoning funds can be used for other aspects of creating affordable units, other than
construction. For example, the Armory is up for sale to create affordable housing which will require
some funds to explore the development feasibility. There is currently no source of funds for that
component.

Vice Chair Parisca asked if there are potential locations for the Inclusionary Zoning units? Dir. Heath
clarified there are no particular areas, but this resource has usually been leveraged in developing City-

owned assets.

Dir. Berman further responded that if nonprofits submitted a project proposal, such as 23 Auburn
Street, and sought funding to support the development of affordable units, Inclusionary Zoning funds
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could play a role as CDBG and HOME currently do. Mr. Brown suggested the funds also be used as
“option” money, in which a non-profit developer can secure a site.

Mr. McCormick asked if a percentage of the Inclusionary Zoning funds go to Newton Housing Authority.
Dir. Berman confirmed that 50% of the Inclusionary Zoning funds does go to Newton Housing Authority
and it will continue to do so.

Mr. McCormick inquired about the Haywood House. Dir. Berman noted that the Newton Housing
Authority pulled out $625,000 and zeroed out their balance to put the funds towards the Haywood
House project. Through the years, Newton Housing Authority has used a portion of their 1Z funds to
purchase the 57 units which they call “management units.”

Ms. Molinsky stressed the importance of a proposal that will get passed and to get as many units as
possible during this period.

3. Hello Washington Subcommittee Discussion

Dir. Heath opened the discussion regarding the Hello Washington Subcommittee. James Freas and
Rachel Nadkarni suggested forming a subcommittee of the Planning & Development Board and Urban
Design Commission to look specifically at the design implications of the Washington Street zoning. The
group will understand how the zoning will be different from the current zoning and be able to better
inform ZAP as they begin their discussion on this subject.

Mr. McCormick asked if the zoning is separate from the Vision Plan. Dir. Heath confirmed it was.

Chair Doeringer asked about the relationship between the Vision Plan and zoning. Is the Plan meant to
be a document to confirm the work in the zoning or is the Vision Plan a funnel to narrow down the big
ideas so that the zoning piece of it can address a narrower range of issues.

Dir. Heath clarified that the Vision Plan is similar to a Comprehensive Plan. Zoning should not be
inconsistent with the Vision Plan, but the vision represents a broader document. The Vision Plan is
specific to the site studies, and the places recommended for the Planning Department to consider as it
seeks to implement its vision along Washington Street and achieve the many goals outlined under “big
ideas”. There will also be discussion of height on May 28™. The Vision Plan will be further refined and
clarified easier for increased understanding of the zoning redesign process. Vice Chair Parisca recognized
the Vision Plan included input from the public, making it easier to transfer the Vision Plan to the zoning
redesign efforts.

Transitioning back to the conversation about the subcommittee, Dir. Heath welcome two Planning &
Development Board members who have expertise in physical design to join the subcommittee.
Members from the Urban Design Commission will primarily be those with an architecture background.

Mr. Brown, Ms. Parisca, and Chair Doeringer volunteered to be on the subcommittee.

4. Northland Continuation

Dir. Heath reintroduced the discussion about Northland with an update. The next LUC hearing to discuss
Northland is scheduled for May 14" where they will return to previously discussed issues such as the
Northland Architecture and Design Guidelines and sustainability and stormwater. LUC is revisiting these
topics because overall the design has changed slightly and, in some cases, dramatically. A peer reviewer,
on the Planning side, submitted an architectural and design guideline master plan. Staff hired Form +
Place, a local architecture firm in Newton, to provide peer review in terms of what is appropriate moving
forward in respect to design guidelines so when something is built, it conforms with what staff
determines to be appropriate. Following, the next discussion will take place in June and that will be a
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wrap up on leftover items, including transportation and potential mitigation/community benefits. From
there, City Council Land Use Committee may request a draft of potential board order and staff will
return to the City Council for further discussion.

Mr. Brown asked if the final vote will take place after summer break. Dir. Heath could not respond as the
timeline is not definite. Putting the conditions together will take some time between Planning staff, peer
reviewers, and law department. Goal of June 11™ will be a list of community benefits that has been
discussed at various stages at the hearing.

Chair Doeringer asked about the shadow study for Northland. Board and Dir. Heath confirmed the
shadow study is included in the latest version of the plans.

Ms. Molinsky requested a schedule of optional meetings in which the board can get a quorum. Dir.
Heath suggested sending along a schedule of meetings and board members will sign up based on their
availability.

Chair Doeringer mentioned Council Albright was accommodating about assimilating the board on a
more equal basis with Zoning and Planning Councilors. He further discussed the conditions that the
Planning & Development want to share views on with ZAP.

Mr. Robertson bought up the discussion of the Planning & Development Board to take over some of the
responsibilities that the Council takes on, such as special permits.

Dir. Heath praised the board on its involvement and presence, never not meeting a quorum.

Mr. Brown recommended drafting a letter on Northland. If the Council decided before June 11%, the
Planning & Development Board want to be at the table regarding the conditions.

Mr. Robertson asked about the board’s role in approval process. Dir. Heath stated the board’s role is on
the rezoning aspect of the project. The Planning Board will provide a recommendation to the full Council
on the rezoning request. Dir. Heath suggested providing the zoning waiver that they are requesting and
those are very specific. The requests will be grouped by topic, such as height, density, and parking.

Mr. Robertson asked if there is a matrix that describes what relief is needed if the board granted the
zoning they are requesting and what relief is needed under the current. He requested both documents
side by side to assist in getting the board started. Dir. Heath confirmed.

Chair Doeringer suggesting splitting the board into teams to go through each topic by topic.

Mr. Robertson asked about the June 3™ agenda and suggested taking a portion of the meeting devoted
to the topics relating to Northland. He further suggested splitting the board into three teams, tackling
each topic. Each team would bring back a draft that was collectively discussed and fine-tuned.

Mr. Brown clarified June 3™ meeting will be working group. Chair Doeringer recommended circulating a
sign-up sheet to form the teams and to assign topics in advance of the June 3™ meeting.

Mr. McCormick asked if the board should get involved with transportation. Mr. Robertson responded
no, but in an example of granting a density request, the board could request transportation issues to be
addressed to accommodate density. Mr. Brown commented transportation would be included in the
general welfare.

Vice Chair Parisca mentioned the discussion regarding the alternative transportation resource along the
greenway and asked how this idea would progress within a process that the board currently has — a
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different idea from a different project. Dir. Heath responded the alternative transportation resource is
one of the items that staff identified as a potential mitigation measure by doing a transportation
alternative analysis and look at ways in which greenway can be used to have alternative transportation.
Vice Chair Parisca recommended looking at these ideas as transportation will be a big discussion.

Chair Doeringer asked if more roads were built, it will not solve the transportation issues. Dir. Heath
confirmed more roads will induce more traffic. Mr. Robertson agreed that people will be willing to travel
a certain amount of difference for a certain endeavor, whether it be work. If the roads are too busy,
people will change their behavior. Chair Doeringer wondered if the best traffic demand management
will be able to substantially reduce the congestion. Is it a fantasy?

Ms. Molinsky commented the board has heard from the public at the hearings. It does depend on the
area that is being studied. People will change their behavior, and it is a concern she has about
Washington Street.

Chair Doeringer brought up a concern about Washington Street Vision Plan, specifically the traffic
management and involving how people will turn onto side streets. It is not just the side streets
intersecting with Washington Street but streets all around the side streets will be impacted.

A member from the public joined the meeting, Alan Kovac at 257 Dedham Street. The member asked to
whom should the comments be addressed to, in terms of what is discussed at the Planning &
Development Board meetings. Chair Doeringer explained there are public hearings and the board is
always open to written comments circulated to the board. If the comments are submitted to the Zoning
and Planning Committee or the Land Use Committee, the two committees the Planning and
Development Board works closely with, those comments will be circulated to the Planning &
Development Board.

At the end of the meeting, Chair Doeringer readdressed the member of the public and questions that
Mr. Kovac might have. Mr. Kovac recognized that the Board provides recommendation to the City
Council regarding issues such as traffic and design, and further suggested that the Board provides notice
to the public.

Dir. Heath addressed Mr. Kovac’s question and stated that the Board attends every Land Use meeting, at
the middle table of the Council room, and have not missed any moments of the public hearing.

Mr. Kovac further stressed the public should be aware when they can submit comments, other than
written form. He mentioned that he works with Right-Side Newton and stated it is unclear if that
organization is aware of public commenting periods.

Mr. Kovac identified Chair Doeringer “being comfortable with the design aspect of the project. Mr.
Kovac wondered if that commented included the historic buildings.

Chair Doeringer responded that the board has had a prior scheduled meeting, discussing the Northland
project design, and there was convergence of views. Chair Doeringer referenced his earlier comment
about the shadow study and therefore, the board is still in the deliberation phase. The deliberation that
are officially open to the public for comment are taken place at the public hearing. The Board
participates alongside the City Council and hearing comments from the public, reading the written
comments submitted by the public. The Board looks at the full record. Non-public hearings, regularly
scheduled board meetings are announced but are not an opportunity for the kind of dialogue that would
take place at a public hearing.

Mr. Kovac asked for confirmation that the public hearing at the Land Use is what the board uses to hear
public comments and comments from the developer. Chair Doeringer corrected that the public hearings
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are joint hearings between the committee and Planning Board and at times, public hearings will be held
by Planning Board alone.

Mr. Kovac asked if the Board has had private meetings with Northland. Chair Doeringer responded no.

Mr. Robertson stated that all Board meetings are noticed and public but may not necessarily have public
comment.

Mr. Kovac asked if the Board heard the public comment on traffic at the public hearing at Land Use in
April and if those comments will be considered. Similarly, the next public hearing, there will be
discussion on design, sustainability, stormwater. Mr. Robertson confirmed that is correct. Mr. Kovac
stated that is important for the public to understand.

Chair Doeringer stated if at the public hearing, the public does not have sufficient say, the Council will
hold the discussion for another round.

Ms. Molinsky stated the intention is for the committee and boards to hear the same comment at the
same time, so the public does not need to attend two meetings.

Mr. Kovac asked if the board was responsible for producing the vision plan. Chair Doeringer responded
that the board commented on the plan but did not produce it. Dir. Heath confirmed the planning staff
presented the plan to ZAP for Needham Street.

5. Washington Street Vision Plan Updates

Dir. Heath announced staff will be presenting to ZAP on Thursday, May 9 and then on Tuesday, May 28™,
the meeting will be devoted to the Vision Plan and working towards a public hearing on Monday, June
24 on the vision plan of the Washington Street zoning.

Mr. Brown asked if people are putting comments on the plan, similar response process as previously
done. Dir. Heath responded and at this time, only receiving City Council comments. The public is always
welcome to email their Councilors, but staff is not accepting comments.

Vice Chair Parisca stated she would like to see a stronger effort on capping the 190 in Newton Corner.
Newton Corner needs to be part of the discussion. Dir. Heath stated staff did not take on Newton Corner
under the vision plan, because it was be too big an effort to take on. The vision plan will be a blueprint
for Newton Corner.

Chair Doeringer asked about the timeline for Newton Corner. Dir. Heath stated Newton Corner is on the
list for places to go next, but the timeline is unclear.

Mr. Robertson emphasized the need for further resources for the Department and staff to properly
undertake the project. Dir. Heath followed up and stated vision plans are a significant dollar amount
undertaking. Staff is trying to advance the alternative analysis for Washington Street. Mayor has docked
an item, S2 million request to the Council to begin the process. Scope will get staff to a 25% design at
which point it can be submitted to the State for TIP dollars.

6. Riverside Vision Plan Updates
Dir. Heath announced the Riverside Vision Plan is complete. The effort concluded at the last

presentation and Dir. Heath presented a copy of the plan to the Planning & Development Board. The
plan can also be found on the website. City Council received the plan on Friday, May 3™.
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City Councilors did not need to vote on the vision plan. Goal of the Riverside Vision Plan was to present a
document to the City Council prior their deliberation of the Riverside special permit. Plan was not meant
to be adopted. The plan will not be part of the comprehensive plan. It is very specific to the Riverside
development site and land use process.

Mr. Brown commented on the last presentation and was impressed by CivicMoxie. Consultant walked
through ideas and questions that the public or City officials would ask the developer, such as the
topography of the site, where the neighborhoods in relation to the site, and how the highways work.

Dir. Heath commented the plan consisted of two meetings and third for presentation.

Chair Doeringer asked if the presentation was substantially different from earlier ones. Dir. Heath
commented the presentation was much more comprehensive. The last section was the development
feasibility, and the development consultant reviewed the land cost of the site and market reality for the

site to be successful.

Dir. Heath restated the vision plan is to be used by the City Council. The first public hearing is June 4" on
the Riverside rezoning and special permit. Public hearing is a joint ZAP and Land Use.

7. Action Item: Adjournment
Mr. McCormick stated that he will not be able to attend the next three meetings.

Upon a motion by Ms. Maheshwari and seconded by Ms. Molinsky, and unanimously passed 7-0-0, the
meeting was adjourned at 9:01 p.m.
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